
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 4/8/15 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND.   

A quorum is present for meeting to start. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 

PM.  

Secretary Report 

Minutes for the meeting held 3/11/15 have been handed out for review. Motion was made to approve 

the minutes, motion seconded, motion unanimously passed. 

Treasurer Report 

Treasurer reported we are in good shape. Bills are all paid. Motion was made to approve the report, 

motion seconded, motion unanimously passed. 

Membership Report 

91 members as of today. 

Old Business 

Law Enforcement training is scheduled on the last week of the month, Wednesday and Thursday 1:00-

4:00 PM. Rick will talk to them about the Shotgun range schedule. 

The gun raffle winner was notified. 

Had 14 people test at the last concealed weapon testing, next tests are scheduled for May 9th –class 

1&2. 

3 position back stops are still work in progress. 

The 4H match on March 28th went well. 

Discussion took place about a 4H coach’s clinic for air rifle and pistol. This would be for those already 

certified and want to improve on coaching skills. 

The shooting clothing and stands for 4H kids has been purchased. Everything was in real good condition. 

Discussion took place on the Scatt Shooting System the club has been using. 

Doug is working on the inventory and ordering of clay targets. 

The handicap port-a-potty has been ordered and should be in soon. They will also service the other units 

when they deliver it. 

There is still work to do on the garage at the outdoor range. 



The Ladies handgun class is still a go.  

Get Hooked is scheduled for May 8th. Range cleanup is scheduled for April 26th with a backup date of 

May 3rd. 

New Business 

There is a power wire that needs to be repaired or replaced at the outdoor range. 

The new trap house is about 1 foot higher than it should be. 

A member asked to use the range on September 5th. 

Discussion took place about a Sportsmen club grant. 

Two club concealed weapons instructors licenses expire at the end of the year. A motion was made to 

cover the expenses to send them to the next class to renew, motion seconded, motion unanimously 

passed. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 

 

Minutes summited by LRSSA Club Secretary.  


